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Welcome to the April 13, 2018 edition of the Town Manager’s 

E-Mail Newsletter. It will be sent on a weekly basis that will 

outline upcoming meetings, news, address issues and 

projects that are active. Included in the Newsletter will be 

reports by other departments and agencies. The Newsletter 

will be placed on the Town’s Website for the general public 

to read. 

                Meetings for APRIL 2018    

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT APRIL  DATES

School Vacation  4/16/2018 WOCSD Vacation Week

Tuesday 4/17/2018 Wells Activity Center-Propane & Natural Gas Training for Contractors & Code Officials 4PM-6PM

Tuesday 17-Apr BOS WS 6  & 7PM Meeting - Town Hall

Wednesday 18-Apr County Budget Committee Caucus 6:30 Alfred Ct House

Wednesday 18-Apr 20-Apr Front Office - No Veh Reg & Tax Coll  4/18 @2:45 to 4/20 @9AM

Saturday 21-Apr Earth Day - Beach Clean Up Event

Monday 23-Apr Planning Board Town Hall 7PM

Tuesday 24-Apr Staff Review Committee 9AM Town Hall

Tuesday 24-Apr YCCC-Internal Plumbing Training for Contractors & Code Officials:  4-6PM

Saturday 28-Apr Piping Plover Monitoring Training- Activity Center 9AM

Saturday 28-Apr Drug Take Back - Urgent Care 10-2 PM
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Other Calendars of Events: 

 Take it Outside this Winter with Maine State Parks  Use the searchable Web Calendar. 

 2017-18 Calendar of Events, Things to Do in CT, RI, MA, VT, NH, and ... 
www.visit-maine.com/state/events/events/ 

 Community Calendar | Maine Public 

 

NEWS / UPDATES / ISSUES:  

 

. 
 New Harbor Attraction: Knot Tying Station installed with finishing work to follow. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://maine.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cd51067ad4329e0c12e23fcb7&id=725995339e&e=74fb2cdd6e
http://www.visit-maine.com/state/events/events/
http://mainepublic.org/community-calendar
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National Volunteer Week: 

 National Volunteer Week – April 15th – 21st  

The Town of Wells Volunteer Force is proud to have over 450 active volunteers contributing 
their knowledge, skills, and expertise to the betterment of our town all year long as well as 
seaonally.  April is National Volunteer Month and April 15th through the 21st specifically is 
National Volunteer Week.  It is a time when volunteer organizations and non-profits take time 
out of their busy schedule to thank all those who make a difference all over the nation and 
especially here in Wells. 
 
Our volunteers come from all walks of life and cover the gamut from young teens to our senior 
citizens.  You can see them almost anywhere around town and, most likely, you may know one 
or two yourself.  Young teens help out at Wells Parks & Recreation Department and Wells 
Library.  They do all sorts of wonderful things through Wells High School too – like mentoring 
young elementary students through the Lil Acorns program (Big Brothers, Big Sisters).  You’ll 
see our volunteers helping others all over town – stop by the Wells Transportation Center where 
you’ll see smiling volunteers helping travelers with tickets or navigating their way to Boston or 
Freeport and every stop in between on the Amtrak Downeaster.   They’re there for the incoming 
trains with that same friendly smile helping visitors connect with the trolley or a cab to get them 
to their destinations without worry.   
 
We have residents who work tirelessly to serve on our many boards, committees, commissions, 
and programs; all with the goal of making Wells the best place to live, work, and play in the 
great state of Maine.  Some have lived here all their lives; others like Mary and Dave Harrison 
are newcomers to Wells who bring their volunteer spirit and an unwavering desire to serve and 
help make our town even better than it already is. 
 
Mary & Dave come to Wells from Vermont.  They’ve visited often and decided to make Wells 
their home just about six months ago.  In that short time Mary has become a member of the 
Wells Emergency Medical Services Board and Dave a member of our Harbor Advisory 
Committee.  They bring with them a long history of volunteerism – more than 20 years worth in 
Fire Services in Vermont.  Mary served as an EMT for 24 years on the Bristol Rescue Squad 
and 22 years with the Lincoln Volunteer Fire Company.  Her volunteer resume is not only 
lengthy but most impressive.  Dave retired after 35 years as the Fire Chief for the Lincoln 
Volunteer Fire Company and served as Lincoln’s Fire Warden for 25 years.  He, too, brings with 
him a lengthy and impressive volunteer resume.   
 
Mary is working on writing a grant proposal for WEMS that will hopefully augment their fleet with 
another vehicle.  Dave is hard at work on the Harbor Advisory Committee and with Mary, is 
helping to establish a Harbor Beautification committee along with the Friends of Wells Harbor.  
Look for new plants and landscaping around the harbor late in April or early May (if Mother 
Nature cooperates!).   
 
Denise Mahoney is also new to the Wells Volunteer Force.  Denise has been back in Wells 
about 3 years now having purchased her first home here 20 years ago.  There’s just something 
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about Wells that brings people back and we’re so happy they do!  Denise’s background includes 
being a medical assistant but her passion for more than 25 years is Reiki. Reiki is a Japanese 
technique for stress reduction and relaxation that also promotes healing (reiki.org).  Denise has 
been helping our new WEMS Director Jim Lapolla too at the station as well as volunteering 
around town whenever she can.  She helped serve lunch to our seniors at the Wells Ogunquit 
Senior Center and will be there on April 21st for the 2nd Annual Beach Cleanup.  Denise is a 
hands-on action oriented volunteer who can be counted on to jump in and help whenever she 
can.  We love both her can-do, go-to attitude and know we can count on Denise to come to our 
volunteer aid when we need it most!  Volunteers give of themselves and it’s not always about 
the number of hours they can contribute – it’s about the contributions they make in those hours. 
This week we honor and thank all of our volunteers who give of their time whether it’s an hour or 
a day, seasonally or annually, to help our town in so many ways large and small.  If you’ve got 
the time, we have a place for you too! 

 

Storm Central  
The Town is waiting to hear if the three recent Nor’easters are going to be linked together for 
FEMA declaratory Disaster Relief. The Town has between a $300,000 to $400,000 claim. 
Through our EMA Director / Fire Chief, records are being compiled and estimates developed for 
the repairs that will be necessary. 
 
Stay in tune with Mother Nature’s fury through the below Jetty Cam at the Harbor. 

 Jetty Webcam: Harbor Jetty Webcam 

 Aerial Drone Shot of the Entire Wells Coastline by the York County 

EMA. 

At the request of the Town’s EMA Director, Chief Wayne Vetre the County EMA scheduled and 

flew the town’s entire beach from the Little River to Ogunquit last weekend. The flight produced 

stunning film to use as we move forward with beach nourishment planning and storm repairs. 

Thank you to YCCEMA!!!! 

  

HR Position Closes with Many Promising 

Applicants. 
The initial application deadline closed on Thursday, April 5, 2018 for the Human Resources 
Director’s Position. 21 applications have been received which the Personnel Advisory 
Committee Met on April 6th and have invited 4 candidates to interviews on April 20, 2018. 

 
Please remember we have Betsy Oulton covering for HR Tuesday and Thursday 
afternoons from 1-5 PM in the HR Office if anyone needs assistance. Also we have 

http://24.97.235.34:22608/advanced.web#eyJsIjowLCJpdGVtcyI6W3sicCI6MCwicyI6IjAiLCJpIjoxNzA0OTYwLCJ0IjoiY2FtZXJhIn1dLCJzYiI6MSwibSI6MX0=
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Cindy Adamsky and Marianne Goodine and the Town Manager for any other issues 
during the times when Betsy is not here. 

 

Plovers have arrived: Gary Sheehan- Plover 

Manager 
They’re here!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Hi plover lovers 

We toured beach yesterday. Lots of tracks from jetty to PW 5. Mostly at north end, couple scrapes 

around PW 15. No plover sightings , only a few gulls. However, a monitor after us saw four around the 

blowout. 

Our post at pw 5 that held the new info box was blown out of the sand along with the post for PW 5 

sign. I rescued the post and will re-install it soon. The one by the jetty miraculously survived, not much 

else did. Lots of storm damage all around. 

Gary 

 

 

Important Info to Share with the Public 

 General Office at Town Hall will be unable to register 

vehicles or verify tax information from April 18 @ 2:45 PM 
until April 20

th
 at 9AM due to a software update. 

 

 Wells Public Library will be closed May 14, 15 and 16, 

2018 due to staff relocating bookshelves and books in the 
facility. 
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 Earth Day Event 2018 – Wells & Drakes Island Beach 

Cleanup Over 100 have signed up 

 

 

 Wells Transfer Station 2017 State Waste and Recycling Report:  

Each year the State requires municipalities operating a Solid Waste Transfer Station to 

file an annual report for the past calendar year. Mark Webster, Transfer Station 

Coordinator has filed our 2017 Report which can be read by clicking on the link: 

http://www.wellstown.org/DocumentCenter/View/2918 

  

        Streaming Meetings of the Board of Selectmen, Planning Board 

and Zoning Board of Appeals- to watch go to our Website- www.wellstown.org 

under the front left hand side under “Video Streaming” or press the link.  

http://townhallstreams.com/locations/wells-me  

AInb 

 

http://www.wellstown.org/DocumentCenter/View/2918
http://www.wellstown.org/
http://townhallstreams.com/locations/wells-me
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      BUDGET Status FY’19: The Board of Selectmen and Budget 

Committee met in the required Joint Budget Public Hearing Meeting held on April 3, 

2018. Following that meeting, the Board of Selectmen signed the Town Meeting Warrant 

ending the Budget process.  Town Meeting Book will now be finalized and printed for 

public dissemination.   Informational hearing will be held at 7PM on May 1, 15 and June 

5 at the Board of Selectmen Meetings.  The Town Meeting vote is June 12, 2018. 

To view the presented budget, click on the below link. 

  http://www.wellstown.org/135/Budget-Review-Committee 

 WOCSD Budget Hearing – Wednesday March 28 at 6:30 PM – Jr. High Ward Gym – Power Pt. 

Presentation-  (click link)  http://www.wellstown.org/DocumentCenter/View/2923  

April 3rd Municipal Budget Hearing:   http://www.wellstown.org/DocumentCenter/View/2925 

Projects:  

 Update on Furbish Rd culvert damaged in the January 4, 2018 Blizzard.  

ROAD IS CLOSED 

The Board of Selectmen has set in motion at their February 6th meeting the repair 

of the Culvert including pedestrian enhancements of widening the culvert to take 

place prior to May 30, 2018. Work will be commencing to prep the culvert to be 

pulled out of the road. A new bottom will be installed with extenders added on 

each side to make pedestrian crossing safer.  A lot of work is going on behind the 

scenes headed up by the Town’s Structural Engineering Consultant, Geoff Aleva 

from Civil Consultants. All permits have been received for the project and BREX 

Corp has mobilized to the site in hopes of pulling the culvert early next week. 

Work this past week included the removal of the culvert for 

repair and next the process will begin to install the dewatering 

system (Coffer Dam) and the analysis of the sewer line under the 

stream bed to determine if it is properly protected. 

http://www.wellstown.org/135/Budget-Review-Committee
http://www.wellstown.org/DocumentCenter/View/2923
http://www.wellstown.org/DocumentCenter/View/2925
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Coffer Dam Materials On-site 

 Harbor Repairs:  Marine Contractors are being lined up for Piling installations and the 

ice machine enclosure is being scheduled for construction with the ice machine to be 

purchased and installed. Replacement floats are ready to be installed.  

 

 Harbor Road Trail FLAP Grant & Furbish Road FLAP Grant:   The 

refined 2 Project Scopes of Work and the two MOAs (State & Town and Feds,) 
are submitted and final details are still  being worked out and have been 
consolidated by the Feds into one MOU for the Feds and one MOU for 
MaineDOT. 
 
 

 Comp Plan & Maps: The Comprehensive Plan Update is being ready for 

public review and comment. The final maps to go along with the Plan are being 
enhanced from the draft stage to a more readable state and should be ready 
shortly. We should have all the maps in hand for the final plan to now be 
published. 

 

 Public Safety Complex and Substation: 

Work is progressing on the following: 

 Planning Board on 4/23/18 will take up the Fire Substation.  
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 State Fire Marshall Applications for their review have been submitted on the complex. 

 The Construction Management firm will be out to bid on the project with bids due in April. 

Demolition began on the 3 facilities and is now complete. 

     

 

Library Addition Update:  

 Interior Work is taking shape and looks great. Paint colors have been 

chosen by the Building Committee and the Town is getting quotes for the 

sidewalk in front of the Library. The generous donor / contractor is also 

providing a landscape design for implementation. The ribbon cutting ceremony 

is now being planned (!!) for June 16, 2018 @ 11AM.  See the building under 

construction:  Click below: 

Pictures are now up on our campaign website 

 Board of Selectmen authorized on 4/3/18 the Sidewalk work in front of Library as well as 

the replacement of the walkways around the building. A new sewer line later in April will  

be installed with  paving the parking lots later in May when the Library is closed for a few 

days. 

 Reports /Updates 

 Police Report:  Attachment Folder 

 CEO Permit Report:  Attachment Folder 

 Fire Department Report: Attachment Folder 

 Part-time Volunteer / Event Coordinator’s Weekly Report: Attachment 

Folder 

 Library Director’s Monthly Report: Attachment Folder 

 WOCSD Superintendent Update:  

SUPT UPDATE - April 12, 2018.pdf-Click on view 

View 

 

 

 MMA Legislative Bulletin: Legislative Bulletin April 13, 2018 

 

 
MMA Website: https://www.memun.org/  - see what’s happening around the State in other 
Communities.   
Southern Maine Planning and Development Commission Website: http://www.smrpc.org/  

Wells Town Office Town Manager Town Web Site 

https://wellspubliclibrarygrowingagain.weebly.com/construction-photos.html
http://docs.google.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=azEyd29jc2QubmV0fHdlbGxzLW9ndW5xdWl0LWNzZHxneDo0ZTEwNmQ4ODFmMTVkZDlh
https://www.memun.org/DesktopModules/Bring2mind/DMX/Download.aspx?Command=Core_Download&EntryId=11631&language=en-US&PortalId=0&TabId=204
https://www.memun.org/
http://www.smrpc.org/
mailto:jcarter@wellstown.org
https://maine.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cd51067ad4329e0c12e23fcb7&id=dd33238536&e=74fb2cdd6e

